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March 1, 2013

All Souls Church Unitarian

Music Director Search Committee

1500 Harvard Street NW

Washington, District Of Columbia, 20009-4216
Dear Music Director Search Committee:

I love my current role as full-time Minister of Music at Jefferson Unitarian Church in Golden, CO, a strong church of 750 members that I have served for almost sixteen years.  During my tenure I have grown spiritually and musically just as the church has.  I have nurtured the community’s ministry of music so that today we are a singing congregation, unafraid to explore musically, drawing on many different styles and traditions, while still understanding what it means to sing and experience Unitarian Universalist music.

Life in Colorado is very satisfying.  The relationships and trust that I have built in the congregation, in the Denver Interfaith community, and in the metro professional musical networks are rewarding and fruitful.  Although only halfway through my career, I may well complete two more decades in my current posts.  At this time in my music ministry, I am often called or consulted by colleagues or those in our association, just as I was recently invited to apply to be Music Director at the Unitarian Universalist Ministers Association’s Institute for Excellence in Ministry.

It seems to me that Unitarian Universalism – and our music – is at a crossroads.  Although I am thoroughly steeped in a choral tradition and have a Doctorate in Choral Conducting, I have come to understand that an entire body singing together strengthens power and identity of a community.  More and more, the music that I am choosing and that is being written for Unitarian Universalism not only includes the traditional choir and but it also brings the congregation in to active participation.

I am trusted, honored, and given a great deal of freedom in my current role, and yet, the opportunity open at All Souls persuades me send this letter.  Jefferson Unitarian Church is suburban and lacking in ethnic diversity, while All Souls is our nation’s capital with people of many identities and backgrounds present.  Although I have treasured my work with the clergy in Golden, including our current UUA President, the possibility of collaborating with Rev. Rob Hardies is thrilling as he is leading Unitarian Universalism with his presence and vision.  Although we have beautiful music every Sunday in Golden, the chance to call upon the musical and cultural riches of Washington, DC to enhance Unitarian Universalist worship is compelling.  Most of all, however, when I read that one of the qualifications for the position was “dual commitment to performance excellence and the participatory and spirit-filled nature of music in a congregational setting,” I knew that this was a community which had worked to articulate a statement of music ministry, and that I might be able to help All Souls realize this aspiration to an even greater extent to the benefit of the community.  Even more, I believe that All Souls can be a leader in promoting this message throughout our faith, helping Unitarian Universalism understand who they can be for so many more people than we currently serve.

I am very interested in understanding All Souls’ dreams for the future, and I hope to have the opportunity to be in conversation with you.  Many thanks for your consideration of this letter and attached materials, and best wishes on your search.
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